
Interoffice Memorandum 

September 29, 2023 

To: Mayor Jerry L. Demings 
-AND-

Contact: 

County Commissioners 

Carrie Mathes, CFCM, NIGP-CPP, CPPO, C.P.M., Manager II, 
Procurement Division 

Allan Cole, Program Coordinator, Utilities Department 
407-83 6-6622 

Subject: Award of Contract Y23-1069, Heavy Equipment Parts and Labor 

ACTION REQUESTED: 

Approval of Contract Y23-1069, Heavy Equipment Parts and Labor, with Linder 
Industrial Machinery Company, in the total contract award amount of$200,000 for a one­
year term. Further request authorization for the Procurement Division to renew the 
contract for four additional one-year terms. 

PROCUREMENT: 

This contract will provide repairs to heavy equipment for the Utilities Department. 

FUNDING: 

Funding is available in account number 4430-035-0927-3170. 

APPROVALS: 

The Utilities Department concurs with this recommendation. 

REMARKS: 

The Utilities Department owns both KOMA TSU and BO MAG equipment requiring 
services in the field and regular preventative maintenance. Staff have confirmed that 
Linder Industrial Machinery Company is the sole provider of services and original 
equipment manufacturer parts for both manufacturers. Prices have been determined 
reasonable compared to current contracted pricing with Miami Dade County. 


